IMMEDIATE

No. 0404/749

The Ministry of Foreign Affairs presents its compliments to all
Diplomatic Missions, Consular Representatives and International Organisations
(DCIOs) in Thailand and. further to the Ministry’s Note No. 0905/434 dated 12
March B.E. 2563 (2020) circulating documents issued by the Ministry of Public Health
related to measures against the spread of the Coronavirus Disease (COVID-19),

has the honour to inform the DCIOs as follows:

1. In line with the Royal Thai Government’s instructions and stringent

guidelines to control the COVID-19 situation in Thailand, the Ministry kindly seeks

the cooperation of all DCIOs in Thailand to refrain from organising and

attending large-scale activities including mass gatherings or large community

events to mitigate the risk of transmitting COVID-19 until further notice.

2. The Ministry will continue to keep the DCIOs informed of any
updated information and development on this matter. Additional information on the
Royal Thai Government’s measures against COVID-19 can be found at the

Department of Protocol’s homepage: http://www.mfa.go.th/protocol/.

The Ministry of Foreign Affairs avails itself of this opportunity to
renew to all Diplomatic Missions, Consular Representatives and International

Organisations in Thailand the assurances of its highest consideration.

All Diplomatic Missions, Consular Representatives and International Organisations,
THAILAND,



